Minutes ETRPC Meeting April 13, 2007 in West Science room 2803
Present:  Mark Flaherty (Chair, Music); Paul Andronis (Psychology); John Bruggink (Biology); Mike Burgmeier (Library); Greg Coverdale (Education); Dave Donovan (Physics); John Ejnik (Chemistry); Chris Kirk (HYPER); John Limback (Academic Computing); Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology). 


Chair Flaherty called the meeting to order at 11:05 AM.  First order of business was drafting a committee member to take minutes in the absence of the committee secretary.  Chosen by the usual draconian tactics, the last committee member to arrive at the point, Dave Donovan was chained to a pad of paper and told to take minutes.


Since there were no minutes from the previous meeting, there were no additions or corrections to those minutes. 

Chair’s Report: The Student TLC Award Letters went out previously and after being rescheduled due to the snow days of April 4 and 5, the Student TLC Awards were presented during the university’s Celebration of Creative Works on April 11 in the University Center.  The Chair Mark Flaherty and Kathy Saville were among those present at the event.  The Chair informed us the event went well.

Academic Computing’s Report: The university will be staying with a Windows XP image for the Fall 2007 laptops.  Office 2007 will be available soon for faculty to upgrade to if they wish to.  An email will be sent to inform faculty how this may be done.  A software survey was sent out to all faculty within the last week asking for any requests for particular pieces of software that might be purchased by the university if funds for such purchases become available.  The university has obtained through its MERIT partnership a music download service for students named RUCKUS.  This service will allow students to download music to the laptop for free, but the software is tethered to the computer.  Ability to download the music to an mp3 player would require that the students purchase a relatively inexpensive license.

John Limback was asked by the Biology Department about issues with laptops unexplainably shutting themselves down at times after they are attached to docking stations.  Limback indicated that more information must be gathered and this situation will be looked into.

Instructional Technologist’s Report: The big news was the crashing of the WebCT server on Thursday April 12.  The Server went down approximately 4 AM and was repaired and restored to functioning status by approximately 6 PM that same day.  Saville indicated she will be emailing faculty who use WebCT to offer back up solutions for any planning to use WebCT for the administration of their final exams to ensure that difficulties may be minimized if unexpected issues arise during finals week.  Saville informed the committee that the current plans for WebCT involve using version 6 during the Summer 2007 term.  An upgrade of WebCT should be in place for Fall 2007 but it is planned to have the upgrade available on an alternative server to allow users a chance to do some test driving of the software during the summer months.
Saville then shared a presentation of updates, additions, modifications, etc to several web pages maintained by Instructional Technology:

http:/it.nmu.edu/ 
has several new links including ABC’s of teaching online, appropriate use of 



laptops in class, a WebCT overview and other links.

http:/online.nmu.edu
is intended for student use.  It contains various resources to help students with 



online learning including her “how to” short video series.

Saville would appreciate faculty sharing these links with colleagues and any feedback that they may wish to provide.

Old Business: It was noted that the website on appropriate use has been updated and enhanced.  It was suggested that this is probably an ongoing process to ensure the site’s usefulness.

New Business: Nominations for next year’s officers.  Chair Mark Flaherty in spite of being re-elected Chair at the previous meeting (March 30) in absentia, agreed to stand for election to Chair at the next meeting.  Without much kicking and screaming Mike Burgmeier agreed to stand for election to Secretary at the next meeting.
Good of the Order: Limback mentioned that a Windows Vista image would be available in the fall and potentially earlier if faculty wished to upgrade to it.  There are some issues with software compatibility and device driver issues that one should consider before making the upgrade.

Next meeting April 27.  Meeting adjourned 11:27 AM

Respectfully Submitted,

Dave Donovan

